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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For September 27, 2012 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Anthony Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes     

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led. President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report  

             Superintendent Yturralde recognized On-Track Pre-K teacher Ms.      Estrella Becerra.  During the summer Ms. Becerra donated a kidney to Ms. Yvette Lazarin who is president of the Gadsden Foundation.  He praised her for her generosity in giving the gift of life.  
             Andrea Schocllkopf from Imagine Learning recognized La Union Elementary, Gadsden Elementary, Riverside Elementary and Chaparral Elementary for their participation in the English Language Learners program making Gadsden ISD one of the districts with the largest number of elementary schools participating in the program and ranking in the top 50 schools.  She congratulated Gadsden Elementary on having 67% of their students passing the English Language Proficiency test and ranked 2nd in the country.   Each school was presented with a plaque and a banner to hang at their school. 
             Ricardo Rel and Greg Fant from NMSU gave a presentation on the upcoming November 6th GOB C Election.  This bond focuses on higher education in the state of New Mexico.  He said that the money will be used to renovate Jacob and Hardman Halls, as well as infrastructure renovations at the DACC campuses.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said that the board has been inundated with correspondence.  Mr. Ford said speaking for himself that correspondence that has been received whether it is addressed to any of the board members, the superintendent or anyone else in the district unsigned cannot be considered.  President Ford said that district policies do not allow responding to anonymous correspondence.  He said if anyone had any concerns to sign the correspondence and any claims being made need to be substantiated.  He said that Mr. Yturralde is involved and has attended meetings with the New Mexico School Superintendent Association, and are demanding answers from the PED on the grading system and other issues.  He said hopefully the PED will have answers to their questions. He mentioned that a student that lives in Chaparral had been injured in a dog mauling.  He will continue to support a safe environment in his area.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz said she has been attending GHS games and was happy that they won.   She attended an Elev8 meeting and it was quite informative.  Ms. Saenz said that bad news and negativity spreads like wild fire.  She said GISD has come a long way and we need to continue being positive to grow and do what is best for our students.  She assured everyone that they are aware of what is going on.  She asked for everyone to go forth.  
      Ms. Irigoyen thanked everyone for attending the meeting and showing interest in what goes on at the meetings. 
      Mr. Castillo said it is not us against them.  Remember that we all work for the students’ best interest.  He assured everyone that things are being investigated.  He said he was open to people contacting him and he would support them if they were willing to sign their name to what they are telling him.  Mr. Castillo quoted a saying, “Do not confine our children to your learning for they were born in a different time.” He said just because you have been there forever that does not mean what you have been doing works now.  
      Secretary Viramontes apologized for missing the last board meeting; she was attending a meeting in North Dakota.  She explained that as a member of NMSBA state board she represents New Mexico and Gadsden ISD at regional and national meetings and conferences.  She bought back information to all of the board members.  She said that the election information she also shared was non biased and very informative.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the schools recognized by Imagine Learning.  She said that Yvette Lazarin has been in the Gadsden Foundation as long as she has and thanked her for keeping the district informed of her kidney transplant.   She said she attended the STHS coffee with the principal meeting and had a great attendance.  She attended the football game and it was great and had plans to attend the game with CHS and GHS.  She wished the soccer teams’ good luck.  

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Yanez thanked everyone and said it was an honor to serve as student representative on the board.  He said that the GHS students are taking test prep during sustained silent reading to prepare for the SBA’s in October.  The administration and counselors met with all of the seniors to make them aware of all of the scholarships that are available.  Adrian said that GHS will be having a college fair on October 24th.  

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to modify the agenda by changing the wording in 10A in Closed Session to “Personnel Session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 for Superintendent's and Assistant Superintendent's report on recent personnel actions and issues”.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.     
     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as modified.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the minutes for the September   13, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  Esmeralda Hernandez and Jeannine Yanez addressed the board regarding Gadsden High School.        

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	District’s Involvement with DACC
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution with Community Colleges to show support for Dona Ana Community College.  Ms. Saenz will present the resolution to the NMSBA Resolution Committee when they meet next month.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	MOU with La Semilla 
	B. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding with La Semilla for Gadsden Elementary, Loma Linda Elementary and Gadsden Middle School.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Mr. Ford voted no and the rest of the members voted in favor.  Motion carried.

	Amend Policy BEDH and Exhibit BEDH-E
	C. Mr. Castillo made a motion to amend Policy BEDH Public Participation at Board Meetings and Exhibit BEDH-E Request to Address the Board.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Revised Lease Between Camino Real Regional Utility 
	A. Steve Suggs presented information on the revised lease for Camino Real Utility Authority (CRUA).  CRUA has requested a revised month to month lease for 1,315 square feet of office space in the Gadsden Administrative Complex (GAC).  The monthly rent will be $1,095.83 per month plus a utility charge of $236.70 per month.  The rent and utility rates are the same as the current leases that are in place for office space in the GAC.  The lease also includes the designation of 15 customer parking spaces to allow for adequate access to the facility.  The original month to month lease dated March 1, 2012 will be terminated by the approval of the revised lease terms.  The lease is being revised at the request of CRUA as the current leased space exceeds their office space needs.  The leased space is being reduced to 1,315 from the current space under lease of 2,370. 

	Revised and Updated School Board Policies 
	B. The Board Policies have been reviewed by each of the respective departments.  Grammatical corrections and revisions were made to bring the policies up to date and were submitted to the NMSBA Policy Service.  The NMSBA Policy Service reviewed all of the policies and has approved all of the recommended corrections pending school board approval and adoption of the amended policies.

	Closed Session
	10.  Closed Session

       Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into Personnel Session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 for Superintendent's and Assistant Superintendent's report on recent personnel actions and issues.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:12 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was recommended.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:57 p.m.  

	Adjourn 
	12.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.                      
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